San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

December 11, 2008
Announcements:
Eric Whitney Resigns:  We are sorry to announce that Eric has resigned from the HPPC.  Today will be his last meeting.  Eric has been on the Council for one year.  During this time, he has been one of the Co-Chairs of the Show Me the Data Committee.  His dedication and enthusiasm have helped move the committee forward in their work.  We will miss his passion and dedication.  We wish him the best in his future endeavors.
Marco Partida:  We are sorry to announce that Marco is no longer on the Council.  He has a new job and commitments which will not allow him to continue on the HPPC as an emeritus member.  We wish Marco the best.

Randy Allgaier Resigns:  Last month Randy announced that he will be resigning from the Council.  The December Points of Integration (POI) meeting was his last meeting as a member.  We will miss Randy’s knowledge and dedication to the HPPC and the POI committee.  We wish him the best.

Acknowledgement of Year’s Work:  Kathleen Roe of the Community Health Studies Group will review our accomplishments of 2008 and give us insight and direction for 2008.  Please watch the exciting slide show during the break at today’s meeting.
Community Planning Membership Survey:  The community planning membership survey is designed by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) to gain input from members of community planning groups (CPGs) regarding the implementation and quality of the community planning process within their jurisdiction.  The purpose of the survey is to provide a picture of what is occurring in HIV Prevention Community Planning across the country and to serve as a useful tool for improving community planning processes at the local level.
The opinions of HPPC members are very important for both purposes.  Input from the members will be used to guide improvements to the community planning process nationwide as well as to identify unique strengths and potential training needs.  The San Francisco survey has been tailored by the staff to provide HPPC members with relevant terms used in the local jurisdiction and for the work conducted in 2008.
The survey will be sent to member on Friday, December 12th and will be due on Wednesday December 24th.  If during the survey you have particular questions or come across items that are unclear, please contact Dara Geckler at 
415 554-9126 or Israel Nieves at 415 554-9551.
Harder & Company Satisfaction Survey:

DPH requires Harder+Company to conduct a satisfaction survey twice a year for the purpose of monitoring their HPPC contract.  The response from HPPC members is very valuable in helping them improve their work with the HPPC from year to year.  It’s time for their 2008 year-end satisfaction survey.  An email has been sent out which includes a link to SurveyMonkey.  The survey can be completed online.  Your answers will remain anonymous.  Please respond by Friday, December 19th.  If you have any questions about the survey, please feel free to contact Willow Schrager at
(415) 522-5400 or wschrager@harderco.com.
HIV Prevention Plan Update:  The draft Evaluation Chapter has been approved by the Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation (SIE) Committee.  This will be presented to the HPPC for vote and approval at the January 8th meeting.  The draft Evaluation Chapter will be sent out to members for review 2 weeks prior to the HPPC meeting.  Please review and be prepared to vote at the Council meeting.
Member Appreciation:
In honor of all the hard work of the HPPC, the Co-Chairs will give certificates of appreciation to members at the December 11th meeting.  Certificates will be distributed to community members at committee meetings.
Providers Meeting:  The HIV Prevention Section and the Show Me the Data Committee (SMTD) hosted the Providers Meeting on December 3rd, from 9:30-11:30 AM.  SMTD presented their work on the revised Priority Setting Model, which will be included in the next HIV Prevention Plan and used to set the prevention priorities for the next 5 years.  This meeting was well attended.  The committee received positive feedback from the providers on their work on the model and the criteria used to identify drivers.

Committee Updates:

Membership/Community Liaison Committee:  This Committee cancelled the December scheduled meeting and the next meeting will be on Thursday, December 15th from 3:00-4:30 PM.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI) Committee:  The Committee met on 12/1 and reviewed the draft of the Prevention with Positives Best Practices Guide.  We reviewed four out of the five chapters including Laying the Foundation, Provider Preparedness, Positive Prevention:  Interventions for PwP and System Readiness.  The members have until December 19th to continue to provide feedback to Harder and Company.  This committee will continue to meet on the first Monday of every month in 2009.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 5th from 3-5 pm.
Show Me the Data!  Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:  The Committee met on 12/4 to finalize their year end presentation and the criteria for drivers.  The group also debriefed the 12/3 providers meeting.  The committee will present their work to the Council today.  The regular meeting schedule will be the 1st Thursday of the month, from 3:00-5:30 pm, but due to the holiday, the January meeting was rescheduled.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 15th, from 3:00-5:30 pm.
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation Committee:  The Committee met on 12/3 and reviewed the draft of the Evaluation Chapter.  The group voted to approve the chapter with the suggested edits.  The chapter will be presented to the HPPC for vote and approval in January.  The committee will meet on the 3rd Wednesday, from 3:00-5:30 pm in January, and at that meeting will determine their regular schedule for 2009.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday January 7th, from 3:00-5:30 pm.
Comments/Questions from October 9th meeting

There were no comment cards from the November meeting.
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